
SBC Meeting 1/19/21 
1. Attendance: Sandy Barron, Debbie Thomas, Angel Bond, Claire Bawtinhimer, Jen 

Boyle, Jason and Laura Aigeldinger, Susanna LaRock, Laura Johnson.  

2. Approval of Agenda: Motion; Angel, second Sandy 

3. Approval of Agenda: Motion- Sandy Second Angel 

4. Reports 

Principals: none 

Teachers: Everyone has been giving great support to staff and students. Having 

more kids back at school is working great because the students are so great. Ms. 

Amanda has started doing story time once a week and Mr. Shawn McDonald and 

Rodger Painter will start reading/sharing this week on zoom. Angel and Laura 

have been helping read battle of the book questions. Amanda is hopefully going to 

get on the substitute list to be able to help.  

Testing is being encouraged by the district since the fall test was missed. This will 

not be as serious and will be low stress- just to measure where the students are. It’s 

more of an assessment than a test. The testing will be done when Ms. Barron finds 

time before the 29th. If virtual students would like to take the assessment they can 

arrange a time to come in with Ms. Barron.  

Battle of the Books will be all virtual by phone and computer. It is Feb. 9-11.  

9th - middle school students.  

10th- grades 5-6 

11th- grades 3-4  

K-2 is non-competitive but some may do a mock battle.  

 

Additional: Mrs. Thomas addressed the meeting; She requested a leave of absence 

once finding out the students would be sent back to school during the “red zone”. 

She asked to work remotely and reduce hours to be more support to Ms. Barron 

until a replacement could be found but the district denied her request. She still 

wants to be of support and encourages everyone to keep in touch. This is hopefully 

temporary and she will return in August.  

5. Old Business: T-Shirt fundraiser was a huge success selling 91 items, raising 

$3,260. Items have been arriving in the mail and everyone seems happy with the 

quality  

6. New Business: potential for Alyeska Ski Days? Tommy has been in contact with 

Alyeska to try to make a mitigation plan. As of now the district says no field trips. 

Also Alyeska has rules in place of no bus arrivals and the Daylodge cannot be 

used for gear storage/sitting/eating. We will forego skiing this year and hope to 

start planning a big trip for the Fall- Train/Space Center/Boat trip?  

7. Next meeting: February 15th @ 3:45pm  

8. Motion to adjourn meeting: Susanna Second Angel 
 


